FBUA British Committee 
www.ufba-fbua.com

Minutes of the meeting of the British Section Committee of the


Franco British Union of Architects held on Wednesday 15th April 2015



at 6.00pm at the Oriental Club, London



Present:

	Tom Ryland (President)
	TR
	Michael Morrison
	MM

	Ralph Carpenter (Sec)
	RC
	Derek Montefiore
	DM

	Allan Baird
	AB
	Howard Nash
	HN

	Stephen Bradley
	SB
	Mark Potter
	MP

	Ghada al Madfai
	GA
	Yasmin Shariff
	YS

	Cedric Mitchell
	CM
	Johnny Devas
	JD


1
Apologies

Tony Hickman, Brendan Woods, Charles Dorin, David Le Lay
2
The Minutes of the Last Meeting

Minutes were approved.
3
Matters Arising


Robert Butterfield membership was approved at the March JC meeting. He will not be at the Re-union to receive his medal.

8.4  The Newsletter for Plymouth and March 15 is not going to be ready to hand out in Nantes.
4
Education
4.1 
Neither of the British Students are going to be ready to present in Nantes.  It was therefore suggested that we might ask Anna to present to our September British committee meeting in London, and maybe Nick at the Joint Committee in Paris.  RC to inform Francoise Mouton so that there is no need for a dedicated slot for this after the committee meeting. 
      


    
  Action MP/RC
4.2
HN reported that the first tranche of the Lloyd David bursary fund has been received (£40K + 10K tax = £50K) 2nd instalment likely to be paid in May.  We are therefore ready for bursars in Autumn 2015.  We need to prepare for publicity campaign and for this we need a bursary offer document. YS has a friend who is willing to volunteer to work on this and he will discuss ideas at the dinner after the meeting







          Action YS
4.3
YS suggested a ‘thinking outside the box’ idea for the drawing bursary, namely that it would be good to have a drawing weekend for a number of students so that they can spark off each other, have fun, and learn much more that way.  This was agreed as a good way forward.  The costs might be low enough to allow both a British and a French event to happen every year, during the summer. HN+ MP to put this idea to David Lloyd Davis.  Brendan Woods, who has expressed interest, to be approached to see if might be prepared to take on the co-ordination of this.       









 Action  HN/MP
4.4
Thibaut Dini is doing an Internship in Suffolk with RC from 3 – 22 May and he should be encouraged to look at the Olympic Legacy study during that time.  BW to be asked to mentor him during this period if possible and HN as Education Committee sec to liaise with Brendan on this?



               Action HN/BW

5
Finance
5.1  
CM reported a balance of 14K in current a/c
5.2
March Joint Committee weekend made around £1800 loss but we have still not had to dip into reserves to cover this.


TR reported that it is impossible for the March meeting to ever break even because of the number of French members who come to London.

CM to work out a formula for meeting this funding shortfall

        Action CM
5.3
Reserves – it was felt that we should keep £15K in our reserve fund, or equivalent of 50% of reunion cost for disaster management.  CM to work out reasonable level of reserve to hold







        Action CM
5.4
A vote of thanks was given for all the hard work Cedric has put into finance
6
Membership
6.1  
No new members

TR has updated the membership list and contact details and passed the whole folder to RC who will deal with mail outs of newsletters with CM           









         

         
7
  Website/ Newsletter

  7.1
Website updated 13th April 2015



Nantes now appears a first item, the Bursaries



All to look at site and comment on layout, content etc
7.2
CM is keen that there should be a Newsletters tab to allow quick access into that area of the website, both for him and for visitors to the site to get speedy access to our information






     Action TR/JD
7.3
Image at top of website needs to be updated – a new contemporary image , possibly of a Nantes building.  JD agreed to tackle this.

          Action JD
7.4
Groupspaces area of site should be used to store all minutes of British/French and Joint Committee meetings.  HN and MP will provide early minutes and JD will manage this task.  Also, any photos members want to load onto the site for use in newsletters should go into this area as there is loads of storage space and again JD agreed to manage this.





          Action JD
7.5
MC G produced a valuable leaflet with information about French members attending Plymouth reunion last year.  JD agreed to produce something similar for Nantes, to include mug shots of members attending, spouses, critical details etc.  DleL has file of photos of members and anyone wishing to update their photos should send them to JD.          





         Action JD
7.6 

TR and CM are working on the preparation of the Plymouth Newsletter and have a fair amount of material but TR requested final call for any photos for the Plymouth Re-union and Joint Committees 2014 and 2015.
 



          









       Action ALL

8
Events
8.1 March London meeting was a huge success - Special thanks to Tom and Charles, and Jean for arranging the Royal College of Physicians.

8.2
Nantes – DleL to bring medals (Anthony St Leger doesn’t have one) plus any other new members who might need one should be catered for.                    Action D le L

8.3
Financial support for new members/students was discussed at length because the cost of reunions is high, particularly for younger members whom we are trying to attract.  It was felt that younger potential members should be invited, and subsidised to come to one of the Paris or London weekend events, or a day visit to a re-union.  Everyone should give thought to best way of involving younger potential members.  President to have a fund for this purpose is one possible option.  



Add an agenda item to JC (HN)  to discuss guest invitations.                      Action HN
9
Future committee meetings

These are to be held at Yasmin’s office which is 3 – 5 Bleeding Heart Yard, off Greville Street, Hatton Garden EC1N 8SJ and very close to Farringdon tube on Circle, Hammersmith and City and Metropolitan lines.  There is a French restaurant down below.

As a minimum we should meet in September, January and April.  Next meeting date therefore to be THURSDAY 17th September at 6.30pm.  YS will send out agenda and reminders two weeks before this.

10
FUTURE MEETING DATES

Nantes 14 – 17 May 2015

Paris 23/24 Oct 2015
London 11/12 March 2016
Suffolk 5 – 8 May 2016

Distribution – Committee Members

	Allan Baird
	David Le Lay
	Mark Potter

	Andrew Arrol
	Derek Montefiore
	Michael Morrison

	Anthony Hickman
	Howard Nash
	Patrick Campbell-Jones

	Brendan Woods
	Jean Symons
	Ralph Carpenter

	Cedric Mitchell
	Charles Dorin
	Roger Keene

	Ghada alMadfai
	Johnny Devas
	Yasmin Shariff

	Tom Ryland
	Stephen Bradley
	


Also :  Francoise Mouton – Secretary to French Section


Page 2 of 3

